## Town of Clarno Monthly Business Meeting March 16, 2022

Chairman Tracy Signer called the Town of Clarno monthly business meeting to order at 1:00 p. m. at the Clarno Town Hall.

Chairman Signer called for roll call of Town of Clarno Officer's: Tracy Signer, Ron Brandt, Collin Nack, James Rutledge and Jackie Boss.

Also Present; Randy Voegeli, Todd Hasse of Hasse Survey, Randy Bader, Troy Bader, Joe Cruebaugh, and Craig Shager.

The minutes from the February monthly business meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.

The agenda was approved.

Town of Clarno Assessor: No Report.

Town of Clarno Planning Commission:

- Todd Hasse, Randy Bader and Troy Bader met with the Clarno Town regarding the proposed sub-division that the Bader's are request approval. The sub-division would be located between Asmus and Jeffery Roads consisting of forty lots for home building sites. A soil testing report has been received and each lot would be able to have a septic system and water wells could be shared. Five streetlights are proposed to be installed and would be required to be assessed as a special assessment. There was a lengthy discussion on water run off and how that could be resolved. After reviewing the proposed sub-division Supervisor Brandt motion to approve the preliminary request fore a sub-division between Asmus and Jeffery Roads. Supervisor Nack second the motion. The motion was approved.
- There was a brief discussion as to retain Scott Jelle the building inspector for the Town of Clarno. Being there has been little contact with Scott Jelle as to what inspections have been completed, a letter will be sent to Scott Jelle informing him that his services as building inspector will no longer be needed.

Large Scale Livestock Study Committee: No Report.

Town roads building and equipment:

- Craig Shager met with the Clarno Town Board for approving ATV/UTV traffic from Town Center Road to County Highway P to Five Corner Road.
   After discussion Supervisor Nack motion to approved ATV/UTV traffic from Town Center Road to County Highway P to Five Corner Road with Green County approval for County Highway P. Supervisor Brandt second the motion. The motion was approved.
- Township Highwayman reported on the following: gravel may be an issue for shoulder work this summer as it seems to be in short supply. The following roads should be repaired, State Line Road, Honey Creek road by Paul Beach's and Keller Road.

Recycling and Waste Disposal: No Report.

Treasurer's Report was read and approved.

Monthly Bills were reviewed: <u>Chairman Signer motion to pay all the monthly bills.</u> <u>Supervisor Nack second the motion.</u> The motion was approved.

Being there was no further business <u>Supervisor Nack motioned to adjourn at 2:45 p.m.</u> Supervisor Brandt seconded the motion. The motion was approved. The April monthly business meeting will be held on the 20th, after completion of the Annual meeting which begins at 1:00 p.m.

James Rutledge Clerk, Town of Clarno